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ÉDITO
Dear Friends of the Entraide 

Francaise,

I have the pleasure 
to invite you to our 
charity gala at the 

French Consulate 
on November 17th, 

2016. We will be honored 
to meet the new Consul General of 
France in New York, Ms. Anne-Claire 
Legendre.
The Gala is the main source of funding 
for the Entraide Francaise and we 
hope you will join us. It will be a great 
opportunity to spend a beautiful 
evening in a magical location, and to 
bid during the silent and live auctions 
for the benefit of all those supported 
by our association. The violin duo, La 
Rose et le Réséda, with Irene Duval 
and Virgil Boutellis will be with us.

We had a busy year, starting with our 
annual concert at the Lycee Francais 
with the marvelous music of Chloe 
Kiffer and Marion Ravot.

Our team helped a senior lady change 
apartments in time to celebrate her 
95th birthday.

In June, we had a dinner in honor of 
Mr. Jacques Marcovitch, a World War 
II veteran with a historical collection 
of portraits by his father, the famous 
Emile Marcovitch. 
Jacques’ dream was to return to 

France and we helped him fulfill his 
wish with the assistance of our group, 
but mainly with the devotion of Patrice 
and Marie Christine. 
In recognition of their contributions 
Patrice and Marie Christine will 
receive the first Entraide Francaise 
Volunteer award at the gala.

We increased our presence in schools 
to help parents and their children. 
We sponsored French after-school 
programs for Franco-American 
families.  Our volunteers also tutored 
French children this summer and will 
continue in the fall. We are developing 
an after-school program for children of 
families in need. 

This year, with your generous 
contributions, we provided assistance 
to about 150 members of our French 
American community, substantially 
more than last year.

I encourage you to buy on Smile 
Amazon, choose Entraide Francaise 
Inc as your charity, we will receive 
0.5% of your purchase price directly 
from Amazon.

Please, join us at Entraide Francaise; 
we can do so much more with your 
help.

Dr. Sylvie Epelbaum, President
Drsylvie.epelbaum@
entraidefrancaisenyc.org

$12 000
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Gateau au chocolat de Clemence:

- 200gr de sucre
- 200gr de beurre
- 200gr de chocolat  Nestlé dessert
- 50gr de farine 
- 3 œufs entiers 
Faire fondre le beurre, le mélanger au sucre, à la 
farine et aux œufs.
Y rajouter ensuite le chocolat fondu au bain-marie.
Cuire dans un plat à tarte beurré, 25 ou 30mn à 
390°F (180°C).

Thank you to all Frog’s 
cup participants!

Spring concert at 
the Lycee Francais 
with Chloe Kiffer 
and Marion Ravot

Happy 95th birthday 
Mathilde!

In  Westchester: 
Thank you FASNY for 
a warm welcome

// THIS YEAR IN PICTURES //

Entraide Francaise at the 
Lycee Francais

 OUR FRIENDLY EVENING ON 
SEPTEMBER 30TH, 2016 

WAS LOADED WITH EMOTIONS

OUR GENERAL ASSEMBLY ON 
MAY 2016


